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Driving Tradition Into The Future  

F E B R U A R Y  

2 0 2 3  

From The Top 
The new Year has brought old and new friends to the Aiken Driving Club please be sure to 

introduce yourself to the new folks and their equine(s).   

The calendar in this newsletter has lots of information pertaining to upcoming events, so be 

sure to READ and mark your personal calendar and then RSVP when asked to.  

 

Be sure to let us know your thoughts on spring and summer activities and perhaps even be 

a HOST for one. 

 

Continue to enjoy the warmer days and enjoy the pleasures that come with driving 

Cheers, Peggy 

 

SANDRA J. NICOLAISEN  
 

The Sandra J. Nicolaisen Perpetual Trophy will be awarded to the 

competitor that exhibits exceptional overall appearance through-

out the Aiken Carriage Classic to be held April 14-16, 2023 at 

Highfields in Aiken.  Donations towards the trophy can be made to 

the Aiken Driving Club in Sandie’s memory.  Donors are invited to 

be a part of the presentation at the show and enjoy a champagne 

toast to Sandie following the award sponsored by Suzy Haslup. 

 

Owners of a farm in Tewksbury Township in Hunterdon Co., NJ, 

Sandie and her husband Don made Aiken their winter home and 

later became full time residents. For many years Sandie boarded 

with Renie Gillis in Windsor 

but later moved her horses 

and ponies to town closer to 

her home after completing a massive renovation of the 

historic Clark Barn in the Horse District winning the 

2015 Stewardship Award from the Historic Aiken Foun-

dation. 

 

Sandie had a love of horseback riding and carriage 

driving and was always impeccably turned out which is 

why this award is a fitting tribute to a woman who was 

a friend to many in the community. 
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      highlighted items are ADC events 

DATE EVENT   CONTACT / RSVP WHERE 

FEB 3-5 GRAND OAKS CLASSIC, CT & DERBY ADS WEIRSDALE, FL 

FEB 7 ADC BOARD MEETING  @ CAROL'S PEGGY DILS WINDSOR, SC 

FEB 8 CONTINUOUS DRIVE @ WINDSOR TRACE LISA SINGER WINDSOR, SC 

FEB 10 BLACK PRONG DRESSAGE FESTIVAL ADS BRONSON, FL 

FEB 13 ADC DERBY DRIVING #2 @ HIGHFIELDS     RENIE GILLIS AIKEN, SC 

FEB 14 ADC BOARD MEETING  ALL WELCOME PEGGY DILS AIKEN, SC 

FEB 15 ADC EDU-AFTERNOON    [SEE BACK PAGE] DEBBIE BEVAN WINDSOR, SC 

FEB 18 GOLDEN DRIVING CT      ADS/TAYLOR BRADISH WINDSOR, SC 

FEB 19 MARATHON CLINIC W/TAYLOR BRADISH @ ROSENTHAL'S TAYLOR BRADISH WAGENER, SC 

FEB 26 ADC AUDUBON DRIVE  & POT LUCK LUNCH  ADC JACKSON, SC 

FEB 23-26 
SPRING FLING CDE CAI 1,2,3*, CPEAI-PARA, ADV PONIES (ALL), ADV 

PAIR, PRELIM (ALL) CHAMPIONSHIPS 
USEF/ EVENT WEBSITE OCALA, FL 

MAR 4 Spring Fever Driving Fun     [see front page] KATY RHINEHART WINDSOR, SC 

MAR 7 ADC BOARD MEETING PEGGY DILS TBD 

MAR 11 GOLDEN DRIVING CT      ADS/TAYLOR BRADISH WINDSOR, SC 

MAR 12 MARATHON CLINIC W/TAYLOR BRADISH @ GREENFIELDS TAYLOR BRADISH WINDSOR, SC 

MAR 14 ADC OPEN MEETING PEGGY DILS TBD 

MAR 15-19 LIVE OAK INT CAI 2,3*, & CPEAI-Para, Adv 4's CH USEF/ EVENT WEBSITE OCALA, FL 

MAR 21 ADC EDU-AFTERNOON    [SEE BACK PAGE] DEBBIE BEVAN TBD 

MAR 25 SPRING STEEPLECHASE TRACEY HIGGINS AIKEN, SC 

MAR 27 ADC DERBY DRIVING FINAL @ TBD      RENIE GILLIS TBD 

APR 1 GOLDEN DRIVING CT     ADS/TAYLOR BRADISH WINDSOR, SC 

APR 2 MARATHON CLINIC W/TAYLOR BRADISH @ BELLEHAVEN TAYLOR BRADISH WINDSOR, SC 

APR 4 ADC BOARD MEETING PEGGY DILS TBD 

APR 7-9 SO PINES CDE & CT  ADS RAEFORD, NC 

APR 11 ADC BOARD MEETING  ALL WELCOME PEGGY DILS AIKEN, SC 

APR 14-16 AIKEN CARRIAGE CLASSIC @ HIGHFIELDS ADS / ADC AIKEN, SC 

APR 19-23 KATYDID CDE @ TIEC CAI 1,2,3*, CPEAI-PARA USEF/ EVENT WEBSITE MILL SPRING, NC 

APR 29 JUNGLE DRIVE @ THREE WISHES FARM ADC WINDSOR, SC 

    

MAY 6-7 KENTUCKY CLASSIC @ HILLCROFT CAI 1,2,3* USEF/ EVENT WEBSITE PARIS, KY 

JUN 2-4 ELK CREEK HDT & CT ADS ELKTON, MD 

SEP 20-24 TRYON FALL 1,2* INT (ALL CLASSES) CHAMPIONSHIPS USEF MILL SPRING, NC 

 OCT 6-9 GARDEN STATE, ADV SINGLE HORSE CHAMPIONSHIPS USEF ALLENTOWN, NJ 

February Club Drive  
 

Will be held at Audubon on February 26.  There will be a potluck lunch.  Drive off at 10:00 am and Lunch 

at 12:00pm.  Please bring a dish to share and bring a chair.  The cost is $25 per turnout (additional do-

nations to the Audubon are always accepted). 



BOARD MEETING MINUTES     Jan 2023 
 

In Attendance: Peg Dils, Tracey Turner, Carol Funderburg, Mick Burke, Sue Dougherty.   Meeting called to order at 6pm by 

President Peg Dils.    Minutes accepted as written.       Treasurers report given and accepted. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

     The board stuffed and mailed Membership Directories to members who did not pick them up at the Christmas Brunch.  The 

Christmas Brunch had a very good turn out.   

     A Derby clinic was held instead of the scheduled Derby #1. The Derby1 was cancelled due to lack of entries. And has been 

rescheduled    The Clinic was excellent. Thank you to Janelle Marshall the clinician and to Kristen Whittington for the use of 

her facilities. 

     The Gaston Barn is in good shape and available for club functions.   The Gerde Museum is closed until March. The club is 

considering a Cocktail party there in the spring to acquaint club members with the museum. 

     The ADC is growing in membership.  Organization of the club trailer is ongoing, and the club will purchase containers for the 

signs etc.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

     February 26th is the date for the Audubon drive.  It will be a Memorial drive for Sandy Nicolaisen, a long time and generous 

member of the ADC.  It was discussed that the club provide hot dogs and chili with a pot luck for accompaniments.  There was 

discussion of arranging an Educational Fund and Perpetual trophy in Sandy's name. 

     Tracey Turner will be the new liaison between ADC and the Southeast regional rep. Tracey will also talk to Shelly Temple 

about changing admins and resurrecting the ADC Facebook page. 

     Carol Funderburg has arranged an educational event on 3/21.  There will be a speaker on pasture management. 

     The Jungle drive is scheduled for 4/29 at Three Wishes farm.    

     On 3/4 there will be a pleasure show clinic organized by Katy Rhinehart. 

     The decision was made to revamp and update the old club brochure. 

      Future board meetings are being changed to the first Tuesday of the month. 

     ADC brochures and miscellaneous club materials will be available at the club Steeplechase table. 

     Peg will ask Tracey Higgins to arrange the carriage parade. 

 

     Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.        Next board meeting is February 7th at Carol's home. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  Sue Dougherty 

TREASURERS REPORT     Jan 2023 
 
     he beginning checking account balance for the month of December 2022 was $17,517.82.  The ending checking account statement 

balance is $16,321.67. 
     Deposits for the month totaled $558.49.  There were debits totaling $1754.64 
     There was one outstanding check for $40. This gave the club an actual checkbook balance of  $16,281.67.  Expenses for the month 

were for printing, duplicate membership payment, and meeting & parties. 

 
Respectively submitted,  Karen Marlin 

CLUB NEWS  

Welcome to New and Renewing ADC Members      
 

 

Jessica Smith of Aiken (renewal) 

Diana Kirkpatrick of Aiken (new) 

Robyne Taylor of Aiken (new) 

Sara Odom of Windsor (renewal) 

 
 

 

If you want/need contact info for a new member not in the club roster please get in touch with Ray Mansur. 



EVENT INFORMATION 
2023 ADC Derby Driving Challenge  

Divisions: NEW**  Green as Grass (Walk/Trot Only), Gates: A, B & C.  This class is open to DRIVER's with NO 

previous experience driving in Derby, CDE, HDT or ADT's.  Driver can enter a maximum of 4 Derby's in Green as 
Grass then must move up to training level.  This is NOT a class for green equines. 

Training (walk/trot only), All Gates.    Preliminary (any pace/open to all), All Gates.  Marathon - type obstacles will have 5 gates.    

Classes:  VSE, Small Pony, Pony, Horse        Turnouts:  Single, Pair, Multiple    

Competitors will be grouped depending on Division & Class.  Competition will consist of 2 rounds; first round driven in posted order, second 

round will be in reverse order of standing.  

Health Requirements:  Current Coggins within 12 months; Flu/Rhino within 6 months; Interstate Health Certificate for all out of state horses; 

Pony measurement card for all Ponies and VSE's.  

Once you have entered your first  Derby you may request that the secretary reuse all valid Forms for subsequent Derbies [saving paper].  
Releases for ADC & each Venue will need to be signed.  Secretary:  Renie Gillis, PO Box 12, Windsor, SC 29856 [we are not responsible for 

USPS delays].   or Drop off:  3050 Restoration Lane, Windsor. 

Awards: Champion, Reserve Champion and Third for all divisions and classes; Athletes are eligible to accumulate points at each of the 

Qualifier Competitions. The top 3 totals will be counted towards the final placing. The top 3 Training and top 4 Preliminary athletes in each 

class will be eligible to compete in the Final Derby Driving Competition on ____________, 2023.  

Derby #1  Sunday, Jan 29th at Landmark Farm.  460 Thrasher Lane, Windsor  [next door to Janelle's farm].  Those driving carriages in 

may use Loon Dr and use the back entrance across from Janelle's entry gate. Call if you need better directions. 

Entry fee: $70  Late fee: $25    USE ADS ENTRY FORM   Competition will start at 1PM.   Entries Open: Now.  Entries Close: Monday Jan 24th.     

Derby #2  Monday, Feb 13th at Highfields. Entry fee: $70   Late fee: $25    USE ADS ENTRY FORM   Competition will start at 1PM.   

Entries Open: Now.  Entries Close: Feb 6th. 

Derby #3  ___________________________________  Entry fee: $70   Late fee: $25    USE ADS ENTRY FORM   Competition will start at 

1PM.   Entries Open: Now.  Entries Close: ______________  

Final              Monday, Mar 27th, location TBD, Details to follow 

Spring Fever Driving Fun         March 4, 2023 
A fun day of learning and driving will be held at the Paul and Sue Dougherty farm in Windsor, SC on March 4.  The morning wil l have class-

room time about what a pleasure show entails and a time to ask questions. The speakers will have relevant topics to upcoming shows and 

will give ample time for questions. There will be a break for lunch (on your own) and then there will be two cones’ courses and an opportunity 

to have small ring classes to get equine adjusted to having others in the ring. The day is free, but you must attend the morning session to 

drive in the afternoon.  More information will be available in Mid-February.  You must sign up for the event to have materials for attendees.  

Contact Katy Rhinehart at gkm104@heartofiowa.net for more information. 

 Aiken Carriage Classic         April 14-16, 2023 
     We are excited about the upcoming Aiken Carriage Classic and Dressage April 14-16. It will be held at Highfields, Aiken, SC. Please see 

the American Driving Society omnibus entry for information. The prize list will be available on the Aiken Driving Club website in mid-February. 
There will be a schooling dressage and cones on Friday, April 14 in the afternoon. The judge for Friday is TBD. The judge for Saturday and 

Sunday is Jessica Axlesson. The TD is Jim Thomas from Ocala, Florida. 

     We encourage sponsorships for the show, as we depend highly on your generosity to keep the costs of the show low. This is the only 
pleasure show in South Carolina and the Aiken Driving Club is excited to showcase our drivers.  Sponsorships may be sent to Karen Marlin, 

Aiken Driving Club secretary or Katy Rhinehart at 1980 Keys Pond Road, Ridge Spring, SC 29129.  If you would like to volunteer, please con-
tact Bretta Crump at brettacrump@yahoo.com. 

     There will be a dinner at Gaston Stable on Saturday, April 15, 2023. Social time starts at 5:30 p.m. with a special guest entertainment 
and a dinner will follow. Cost for the evening is $35 per person and includes two drink tickets.  Send reservations to Katy Rhinehart 1980 

Keys Pond Road, Ridge Spring, SC 29129. The silent auction will run throughout the weekend and end at noon on Sunday.  

     A big thank you to the committee that has worked on the show: Peggy Keeler, Peggy Dils, Diane Mansur, Patty Lange, Kim Allen, Bretta 
Crump, Ted Lang, and Katy Rhinehart.   

 

Aiken Carriage Classic open for Centennial Drives 
If you are a member of the American Driving Society and you and you driving partner’s age equals 100, we invite you to join us for a cham-

pagne celebration at the Aiken Carriage Classic. Entry information is available in the Omnibus or contact any Aiken Carriage Classic show 

committee.  



Rebecca  /  New Heritage 
Due $100   due Jun  2022 pd Aug 

 

Run Bus Card ad thru  May 23 

Suzy Haslup  / Meybohm 
Paid $100 May 2022 

 

Run BC  thru May 2023 

Per Peggy D,  
1 year free 

Run until Dec 2023 

Rebecca  / KW 
Pd $100 Feb 2022 

Run Bus Card ad thru Jan 2023 

Club Membership &  

Newsletter Info 
 

Membership applications are available on the 

website, www.AikenDrivingClub.com   When you 

print yours out for renewal make a few extra 

copies.  They are great to have on hand so you can 

invite old and new friends to join us.  

 

Newsletter Deadlines    Deadline for articles, 

photos and classified ads is the 20th of each 

month.  Photos must be sent by email in “.JPG” 

format with name/s of persons and if possible the 

name of the horse(s).  Include photo releases 

when required. 

 

Classified Ads     Classified ads for ADC members 

are free and will run for 3 months unless 

otherwise noted. Business Card ads are $100 Yr.  

Non-members may place ads for $25 (will run for 

3 months). Check can be mailed to Aiken Driving 

Club, PO Box 271, Aiken, SC 29802 

 

Submissions     Send all submissions to: Renie 

Gillis   ponylady2017@gmail.com   803-646-1175 

 

Past issues of our Newsletter can be found online 

at  www.AikenDrivingClub.com 

for just $100 a year   
 

YOUR business card ad  
could be here ! 
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Past Events 

Aileen Alice Barb 

Carolyn L 
Jackie Joe 

Mick 
Kat 

Michele 

Tracey T 

Jan 8th Driving Derby Clinic 
 

A wonderful Derby Clinic was held in place of the originally scheduled 1st Derby.  Thanks to Kristen Whit-

tington for allowing us to use her new property, Landmark Farm.  A few Green as Grass drivers attended. 

 

The morning session was Theory, were Janelle Marshall presented the ADS derby rules and the logistics 

of walking the course all the way to how you enter the event.  Plus, how you read the schedule as well as 

how each class is run.  Then driving in your class were discussed.  This was followed by a super Q&A ses-

sion.  Everyone was asked to walk out to the course to walk the course with Janelle speaking about each 

division and giving pointers to each attendee.   

 

A lunch break (everyone on their own) was just before the afternoon session allowing the participants 

time to go home and get their equines. 

During the afternoon session each driver drove their derby as if they would have at a show.  The differ-

ence being Janelle was right there with them giving them great pointers. 

 

From feedback everyone enjoyed the clinic and would like more events like it.   



Did You Know . . . 

Aiken:  South Carolina’s Horse-Obsessed City 

About Aiken’s Historic Horse District 

Aiken might not be South Carolina's largest city, but it is by no means a one-horse 
town. It has a rich history when it comes to all things equestrian.  On any given day, 
you’ll see riders, people walking dogs, and horse-drawn carriages meandering along 
the clay roads of Aiken’s Historic Horse District. The unpaved roads offer great 
footing for horses.   

Founded in 1835, the city was named after railroad magnate William Aiken, who had 
built a new line connecting the coastal port town of Charleston to the Georgia border 
at the Savannah River. Because of its world-class training facilities and appealing 
climate, Aiken hosts equestrian events almost year-round.  Unlike most towns, it’s 
designed with the safety of horses and riders in mind. Here are a few things that 
make Aiken so different, as well as some suggestions for Aiken’s Horse District 
Etiquette that will keep everyone safe: 

Many of the roads in the center of downtown are not paved. They’re still 
dirt roads because the softer footing benefits horses’ feet and legs.  

Then there’s the Hitchcock Woods – a 2100 acre preserve with over 65 miles of trails in the middle of town where 
mountain bikers and motorized vehicles are prohibited, for the safety of horses.  If you've never driven a carriage in the 
woods it's best to ask someone who has been there before to go along with you.  There are many trails that are NOT 
conducive to carriages (steep hills, deep sand etc.) 

There is a traffic light on Whiskey Road with a button high enough for equestrians to reach. This traffic light 
allows horses and riders/drivers to safely cross from the Horse District into Hitchcock Woods. 

There are multiple polo fields, training tracks, schooling areas right in the heart of the Horse District.  These 
areas are only open to carriages with prior permission. 

So…if you find yourself driving your horse and carriage through Aiken’s Historic Horse District, here are some 
rules you should know: 

¶ CARRIAGE DRIVERS ARE ASKED NOT TO DRIVE IN THE HORSE DISTRICT UNTIL AFTER 10:00 
AM for the safety of the Thoroughbred horses and riders. 

¶ The speed limit on the dirt roads is 15 MPH. SLOWER is always better, slow down and enjoy the scenery. 

¶ Remember, the horses and riders you see may be the next Kentucky Derby winner, Olympic medalist, or 
a child on a pony learning to ride.   Some have never encountered a carriage and may easily be spooked. 

 



From the Education Committee 

Reminder ...sign up for the free pony/vse measurement day if you need an ADS pony/vse card.  Held February 1st at 327 Pine 

Acres Rd...contact Debbie Bevan to sign up Berrygirlbvn@gmail.com. Or text 608-692-6465 

 

Hope to see many club members at the upcoming Education afternoons. 

 

Mark your calendars for these upcoming education afternoons. 

Wednesday, February 15th      3:00-4:30pm.   

Janelle Marshall will share  "All about harnessing" 

486 Thrasher Lane, Windsor 

Bring your own chair 

Any questions?   Call Debbie Bevan.  608-692-6465 

  

Tuesday, March 21st      1:00-2:30pm.    

Learn all about pasture management from our local Clemson extension agent. 

Location: the Dougherty’s,  551 Spring Branch Rd.  Windsor 

Bring your own chair 

Any questions?   Call Debbie Bevan.  608-692-6465 
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